

PROJECT UPDATE

St John WA - Kambalda West Garage Project

A safe and healthy community

Build a sense of place and belonging

An inclusive, safe and vibrant community

In November 2018, the Shire of Coolgardie signed a memorandum of understanding with St John WA to facilitate the delivery of health services for the Kambalda community including the development of a secure facility for the ambulance and community transport vehicle.

Over the last year, the Shire has been working with St John WA and the St John Kambalda Subcentre to ensure that the proposed site meets several Subcentre development requirements including accessibility and proximity to health services.

The facility is being built on unused public tennis courts behind the Kambalda Recreation Centre and contributes to the development of an integrated health and community precinct. The St John Kambalda West Subcentre will continue to be used for training and other Subcentre activities including housing the second ambulance.

COMPLETED ACTIONS

- Shed is construction complete
- External groundworks complete

WORKS IN PROGRESS

- Fitting out of Toilet and Kitchen
- Fencing works









Contact Robert Hicks, Director of Operations

08 9080 2111 | do@coolgardie.wa.gov.au PO Box 138, Kambalda WA, 6442 www.coolgardie.wa.gov.au